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 The Assembly Telecommunications and Utilities Committee 

reports favorably Assembly Bill No. 1775. 

 As reported, this bill requires the Department of Community 

Affairs (DCA) to establish a schedule of days and hours of operation, a 

toll-free telephone number, and a downloadable application on its 

Internet website to facilitate the receipt of benefits under the federal 

Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP).  The bill 

requires the DCA to prepare and annually update a handbook 

containing the governing policies and eligibility requirements for 

LIHEAP and to provide training sessions about the program on a 

quarterly basis.   

 Under the bill, all employees of agencies designated by the DCA to 

obtain, review, and process applications for LIHEAP benefits would 

be required to read and adhere to the handbook and the supervisors of 

these agencies who oversee LIHEAP work would be required to attend 

the quarterly training sessions.  An agency that fails to substantially 

comply with these requirements may be disqualified by the DCA from 

serving as a designated LIHEAP agency. 

 This bill was pre-filed for introduction in the 2022-2023 session 

pending technical review. As reported, the bill includes the changes 

required by technical review, which has been performed. 


